
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we approach the end of the summer term, our focus is shifting towards the important transition process 
for our pupils. Next week, pupils will have the opportunity to meet their new class teachers and spend time 
with their future classmates in their new class settings. We believe this will help ease the transition and 
prepare them for a successful start in September. 
 
In the last two weeks of the term, pupils will participate in their final mini project of the year. They will 
engage in a range of activities designed to showcase and celebrate what they have learned during their 
time in their current year groups. This will involve creating various documents that will be passed down to 
the younger children, fostering a sense of continuity and community within our school. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Andrea Waddington & Staff 
Sully Primary School 
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Our attendance this week has been 93.26% 
which is well below our target of 95.1% 

 



       

 
  
 
  

 

Dates for your diary… 

Dates added/amended this week are in red 

 
09/07/25 – Year 6 ‘High School Musical’ at Stanwell all Y6 Pupils – 9.30am – 
12pm 
14/07/25 – Year 5 visit to Stanwell for Enterprise initiative – 9.30am-12.30 – 
Please note: this is the correct date, not the date on the Curriculum timetable 
17/07/25 – Year 6 Leavers service – 9.30am 
11/07/25 – Year 6 Leavers party (after school) 
18/07/25 – Last day of term 
21/07/25 – INSET 
 

Details of all trips will be communicated through ParentPay. 
 

 
Please note:  

Lost property – please call into the office for 
any lost property. Any unclaimed items will 

be given to charity at the end of term. 
Thank you. 

 

 
Big Fresh have asked if the pupils 

could provide their feedback to the 
new menu, the closing date for this 
is the 29th July. Please click this link 

 
  
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.wales%2Fwritten-statement-consultation-changes-healthy-eating-schools-nutritional-standards-and&data=05%7C02%7CMatthewsL192%40Hwbcymru.net%7Ca9e7de61c6f2471b155d08ddafe9baa5%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638860140579633536%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eqLQZFPiLJexH4lCZgO7N0maBvInhiileXEZVEJnMOI%3D&reserved=0


 

Highlights of the week… 
 

This week, our Nursery children have been preparing for a bike ride 
around the school grounds.  They took care in washing the bikes and 

checking the tyres, developing a sense of responsibility and 
teamwork.  It was fantastic to see so many confidently riding without 
stabilisers and others showing remarkable balance and coordination 

as they zoomed around on balance bikes. 

 



 

 
This week, Reception 
pupils have continued 
developing important 

skills such as teamwork, 
problem-solving, and 
communication. They 
worked together to 

complete puzzles, build 
projects, and enjoy 

outdoor activities together 
that included harvesting 
and tasting our delicious 

home-grown beans. 
 
 

 
 

 

 



 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Year 1-2 have 
enjoyed finding 

10 more and less, 
with a partner. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1-2 enjoyed 
drawing their families in 
their outdoor learning. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 2 have loved designing and building their own buggies. The 
highlight was our very own “Downhill Darby,” where the children 

tested their creations on a ramp to see how far and fast they could 
go – with lots of excitement and cheering! In Nature-Based learning, 

they also practised tying knots, including the figure of eight 🏁 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Year 3 had an amazing time at Techniquest! They loved the exhibits 
and meeting all the amazing puppets that had staged a takeover. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 



Year 3 Continued: 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

Year 4 have been 
exploring 
properties of light. 
They also used 
microbits to code 
their own light 
meter. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
  



Year 5 have loved testing out their parachutes this week and finding 
out which materials make for the most successful flight! Year 5 have 
enjoyed their scientific inquiry, conducting different experiments and 

learning lots of new technical vocabulary. 

 

 



 
Year 6 have had a very active week taking part in a PE transition 

morning in Stanwell, attending a transition day in St Cyres and having 
more expert tuition in cricket. Some pupils also represented Sully 

School in a Touch Rugby Festival in Cardiff Met! 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Please use SULLY20 code for a 
special discount! 

 

 
  
 

 
 



 

 

Below is a link to a short film from the School Nursing Service for school to use at parental 
nursery to reception transition events. 
  
In the past the School Nursing service have tried to attend in person, but with the recent 
implementation of the Welsh Government Strategy - Healthy Child Wales Programme: for 
school aged children (April, 2024), there are limited School Nurses available to be able to 
deliver a face to face session in all settings. 
  
The short video (2 mins), describes what School Nursing can offer a child throughout their 
school years, please feel free to view.  
  
https://youtu.be/-_goO80d_W0 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2F-_goO80d_W0&data=05%7C02%7CMatthewsL192%40Hwbcymru.net%7C8f76c84f6d884ee66eda08dda4eed1bb%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638848067817309063%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UGAPwYxgz0taOFhvjQTfMaUhAc9melpwCX5s9yI1iLc%3D&reserved=0


 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Cardiff & Vale Schools Football Association | 2025/26 Season 

 
Prynhawn da | Good afternoon, 
 
We’re excited for what the new season will have in store at Cardiff & Vale Schools Football Association. 
 
For the 2025/26 season, we’re delighted to share that we will be: 
 

⚽️ Growing our Girls programme, with the addition of an U7 | U8 Girls age group (current year 1 & year 
2). 
Please share the following link with parents / guardians of interested players, so that they can sign up for the 
opportunity: https://bookwhen.com/cvsfatrials. 
Trials take place this Sunday 29th June 2025. 
 

📈 Increasing the number of our Primary Fives festivals on offer & launching a new season long Super 
Seven (7-a-side) competition for primary schools, with access to play games at Ocean Park Arena indoor 
pitches. 
To ensure you’re able to access all on offer with Cardiff & Vale SFA & to make sure you receive all our future 
correspondence for trials & festivals, please compete the following affiliation form for the new 2025/26 
season: School Affiliation Form. 
 
We look forward to working with you again, providing you & your students with the best football 
opportunities in the area. 
 
If you have any queries or if there’s any ideas you’d like to discuss, please don't hesitate to get in touch. 
 
Diolch yn fawr | Many thanks as always for your continued support. 
 
Cardiff & Vale SFA | CBD Caerdydd a’r Fro  
 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbookwhen.com%2Fcvsfatrials&data=05%7C02%7CMatthewsL192%40Hwbcymru.net%7C39813c8ca5d1423b15d708ddb4924afe%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638865262600111998%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1zljTEln3%2BrW%2BYTLNQzr7Mspk6UBUSTOeOHe%2Fc29qvA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSfQIO3NLWmkQXuelycierrcZYnMfPjkJKI5OHsFuoMVL61xGQ%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C02%7CMatthewsL192%40Hwbcymru.net%7C39813c8ca5d1423b15d708ddb4924afe%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638865262600145936%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LavPn31ofAuq%2BKPQjoCpsIFoU5CIvmcYWEYvcc3nRjQ%3D&reserved=0


 
 
 



 
 

 



STANDARD CYCLING COURSES – SUMMER 2025  

 
With funding from the Welsh Government, the road safety department is providing 
three National Standard Cycling courses during July and August in Rhws, Wenvoe 
and Penarth for children aged 10/11 years living within the Vale of Glamorgan and 
who have not completed this training. 
 
National Standards Cycle Training (NSCT) courses are designed to give children the skills to 
undertake a safe cycle journey to and from school or to a known place of leisure and during 
this summer, courses are being held for children aged 10 and 11 years who have not 
completed this training and live within the Vale of Glamorgan.  Delivered through the Vale of 
Glamorgan Council and funded by the Welsh Government, these NSCT courses are free and  
will be held at the following locations: 
 

*Rhoose   -  Monday 21 until Thursday 24 July -  0930/1300hrs 
*Wenvoe  -   Monday 4 until Friday 8 August     - 1000/1300hrs 
*Penarth  -   Monday 11 until Friday 15 August - 1000/1300hrs 

 
 The training consists of two Levels completed over two days as follows: 
 

• Level 1 Training and Assessment - Monday  
This is carried out in an off-road environment and all students will be required to 
attend.  Those students who successfully complete this level will be allocated one 
further day to complete their level 2 training. 

 

• Level 2 Training – Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 
This training is carried out on quiet, local roads with some traffic.   

 

• Bikes in good working order will be required and will need to be transported to 
and from the venue each day. Bikes cannot be stored overnight at the venue.  
 

• Cyclists must arrive in sufficient time to commence courses and be collected at 
the finish time specified. 
 

• Helmets and suitable, weather appropriate clothing and footwear must be worn. 
No sandals, flip-flops or wellingtons.  

 

• Your child must be an accomplished cyclist able to ride one handed with 
either hand – the children are expected to carry out indicating manoeuvres on 
sometimes busy roads.  Our aim is not to teach your child how to ride but to 
develop existing skills. 

 
Places for each course are limited and for more information and to register please go to: 
https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/national-cycle-standards-training-summer-2025-4404633 
 
Please note that this booking is for the registered participant only, cyclists cannot be 
accompanied during training sessions 
  

https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/national-cycle-standards-training-summer-2025-4404633

